

绝密★后用刖

5月高考适应性大练兵联考

注意事项:

不

個

10

松

Hix

4

K

子

加

别

卷

旭

拱

- 1. 答卷前, 考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号等填写在答题卡和试卷指定位置上。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡 皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上。写在本试卷上无效。
- 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上,录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到答题 卡上。

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面5段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在 试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话 仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £ 19. 15.

B. £ 9. 18.

C. £ 9. 15.

答案是C。

1. What is the possible relationship between the speakers?

B. Teacher and student.

C. Classmates.

- 2. Why does the woman turn to Markus for help?
 - A. He is good to the woman.
 - B. He knows Germany well.
 - C. He works as a consultant.
- 3. Where does the conversation probably take place?

A. In a restaurant.

B. In a hotel.

C. In a fruit shop.

4. When does the man want the meeting to be held?

A. At 9 am.

B. At 11 am.

C. At 1 pm.

5. What does Jack think of Friends Forever?

A. Brilliant.

B. Exciting.

C. Dull.

第二节 (共15 小题;每小题1.5 分,满分22.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最 佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟:听完 后,各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. Where is the man?

A. At a swimming pool.

B. In the open air.

C. At the party.

7. What does the woman mean?

A. The man caught a fish last time.

B. The man goes fishing every month.

C. She doesn't believe the man's words.

英语 第1页(共8页)

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

Lo



听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

8. Who is the woman?

A. A doctor,

B. A painter.

C. An assistant.

9. What happened to the man?

A. He hurt his ankle.

B. He fell off the house.

C. He broke a paint can.

10. What is the man doing?

A. Making a phone call.

B. Painting a house.

C. Trying not to stand up.

听第8段材料、回答第11至13题。

11. What does the dialogue cover?

A. Eating like a horse.

B. Getting a dog.

C. Driving a truck.

12. What can we say about the man?

A. Wealthy.

B. Humorous.

C. Kind-hearted.

13. What is worth \$24.70?

A. Dog food.

B. A fruit can.

C. Tomato juice.

听第9段材料,回答第14至16题。

- 14. What is rule number one?
 - A. Driving accompanied by others.
 - B. Wearing the seat belt.
 - C. Never driving at night.
- 15. Why is the daughter allowed to drive to the cinema at night?
 - A. It is far from their home.
 - B. The father will go with her.
 - C. It is relatively safe for her.
- 16. What does the father ask his daughter to do in the end?

A. Fill up the car.

B. Walk to school.

C. Go home earlier.

听第10段材料,回答第17至20题。

17. How many lightning might hit the earth per week?

A. 8 million.

B. 56 million.

C. 100 million.

18. When does lightning happen most in India?

A. May

R June

C. July.

19. Which part of India often witnesses lightning?

A. The northern area.

B. The southern area.

C. The eastern area.

- 20. What will be talked about next?
 - A. The harm of lightning.
 - B. Ways to avoid lightning strikes.
 - C. Safety tips when lightning occurs.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

A

ClimateScience Olympiad 2022

First launched in 2021, CS Olympiad hosted more than 12,000 participants from 149 countries in its first year. The award ceremony for CSO21 was hosted at the United Nations climate summit, COP26 in Glasgow, with Dr. Jane Goodall as one of the speakers. The ceremony can be watched here—youtube. com/watch? v = CjJ3cCRP9FU.

缍

英语 第2页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com

微信客服: zizzs2018



Award

The top 100, top 20, and top 10 participants get a digital Bronze, Silver and Gold medal, respectively. In addition, we provide \$15,000 of prize money for the ten Gold medalists, divided as follows:

- · #1 wins \$5,000
- · #2 wins \$3,000
- · #3 wins \$2,000
- · #4 -6 win \$1,000
- · #7 10 win \$500

In 2021, the top 3 participants got a speaking chance at the UN's Climate Summit. We hope to again give the top participants such an opportunity in 2022.

Qualification

The Olympiad is open to young people from age 13 to 19. They can register for free either solo(独自) or in a team of two and take the 25-min qualifier quiz.

Deadline

The Olympiad will take place from January to November in four rounds—Qualifiers, Quarterfinals, Semifinals, and Finals. The deadline to register for the qualifier stage is 10th August 2022.

Benefits

- All participants will be awarded a certificate for participation, a notable addition to any college application.
- Participants must seek creative solutions to problems related to climate change, a process in which they
 develop skills such as problem-solving, research, analysis and self-learning.
 - · To prepare, participants will get access to free preparation material—CS Quiz app and CS courses.
- Participants will also get a special invitation to join the Olympiad Discord server and interact with participants globally.
- 21. What can we learn about ClimateScience Olympiad?
 - A. It was organized by Jane Goodall.
 - B. All participants can get cash prizes.
 - C. The activity has a history of 2021 years.
 - D. The previous ceremony can be watched online.
- 22. Who are welcome to take part in this activity?
 - A. Teenage students.
 - B. College graduates.
 - C. Professional doctors.
 - D. Young scientists.
- 23. How can participants benefit from the activity?
 - A. They can get a certificate for graduation.
 - B. They can develop the ability to solve problems.
 - C. They might gain free access to a special college.
 - D. They will gain a chance to travel around the globe.

R

Many farmers in China are exploring new career paths. From drone (无人机) operators to social media influencers, new types of occupations taken on by Chinese farmers not only bring higher incomes but also put new life into China's rural area.

In April 2016, Yu Xiaojun, 28, founded an agricultural machinery services cooperative in partnership with his friends to provide services including sowing, crop protection and harvesting for large farms with drones.

英语 第3页(共8页)

智慧



The cooperative now has over 100 sets of machinery and equipment and more than 20 staff members. Many young people ask Yu to teach them how to fly drones.

As a short-video craze sweeps China, many farmers are becoming enthusiastic about sharing their lives online. Livestreaming has become a new farming tool, allowing farmers to reap the benefits of selling goods directly to urban consumers.

Holding a plate of dried sweet potatoes, Zhang Chuanfeng stood in front of a mobile phone to introduce the local products. The 40-year-old farmer is 1.4 meters tall and was worried about his future after struggling in various jobs because he is too short. However, his transition has been a success.

With the support of the local government, Zhang rented a stall and opened his online business. To improve his marketing skills, he attended training courses and learned from other online streamers.

In April 2020, Zhang started livestreaming sales. The products received positive feedback from the market, and that encouraged Zhang to include more types of local specialties in his sales.

His hard work paid off. Now Zhang has over 90,000 followers on the Douyin short-video platform. He made 5 million yuan from sales of local specialties last year. He also volunteered to help locals sell other products including honey, organic eggs and fish through livestreaming.

"Through my efforts, I have lifted my family out of poverty, which was unimaginable before," Zhang said.

"Compared to professional livestreamers, we are just at the primary stage. I hope more professionals will join us and we can build our brand."

- 24. What does Yu Xiaojun most likely agree with?
 - A. Traditional farms should be enlarged in China.
 - B. Farmers should have their own modern machines.
 - C. Operating drones is popular among young farmers.
 - D. Farming needs the support of science and technology.
- 25. What was a barrier to Zhang Chuanfeng's career?

A. His knowledge.

B. His identity.

C. His height.

D. His background.

- 26. Which word can be used to describe Zhang Chuanfeng?
 - A. Easy-going.

B. Warm-hearted.

C. Well-educated.

- D. Strong-minded.
- 27. What can be the best title for the passage?
 - A. Social Media Is Taking Over
 - B. Farmers Are in Need of Technology
 - C. Drones Are Getting Popular in China
 - D. Farmers Are Creating New Career Paths

C

Icon, the Austin-based startup that designed the 3D printer, is building six small homes on the site called Community First! Village, creating the world's first 3D-printed neighborhood.

The printer squeezes out the company's custom(定制的), low-cost material to build walls as high as 8.5 feet and as wide as 28 feet; the walls for a single small house can be completed over 24 hours.

For now, the rest of the house is built traditionally. Workers prepare the site and lay a foundation, and after the walls are printed, they add the roof, windows, doors and pipe system.

Though the technology is still at an early stage, it's believed that it will ultimately be possible to print a home at half the cost of traditional construction, in half the time. The material is also stronger in disasters like hurricanes than a traditional stick-built house. That's one reason that it could be especially useful for affordable housing.

慧上进

英语 第4页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



For Community First! Village, choosing to test the new technology was a natural extension of its willingness to experiment. The community was established in 2015, created by Alan Graham, who had spent the past two decades volunteering on the streets of Austin. Rather than just providing housing to those experiencing homelessness, Graham wanted to provide a true sense of community.

The village, filled with tiny houses and RVs, was inspired in part by his experience traveling in RV parks, where neighbors naturally gathered outside. The village has outdoor kitchens, a dog park, a garden, a community market, and other places for people to meet and talk. "There's all activities to bring you out of the house and to interact with each other and support each other," says Shea, a resident of the village.

There are more than 200 homes in the community now, and as it expands to add more than 300 additional homes, some residents are moving into the new section of the community.

- 28. Which part of the houses can be printed?
 - A. The roof structure.

B. The windows.

C. The walls.

- D. The pipe network.
- 29. What is an advantage of 3D-printed houses?
 - A. Accommodating more people.

B. Being easier to be moved around.

C. Providing nicer living experience.

- D. Increasing the firmness of the houses.
- 30. How did Graham get the idea of Community First! Village?
 - A. His traveling experience inspired him.
 - B. The friendly neighbors made a suggestion.
 - C. His interest in volunteering reminded him.
 - D. The condition of his community touched him.
- 31. What is mainly talked about in the passage?
 - A. 3D technology is used to build houses.
 - B. The homeless got free 3D-printed houses.
 - C. New communities will feature 3D technology.
 - D. 3D-printed houses will replace traditional ones.

D

People depend on insects to pollinate(授粉) the plants that make many of the fruits, nuts and vegetables we eat. Past studies had shown urban air pollution might <u>veil</u> the smells insects use to find flowers. Computer models predicted this would cause problems for insects seeking flowers for a meal. But scientists weren't sure that would happen in real life.

James Ryalls, a biologist, and his team decided to find out if it would. Working in a field, his group crafted a system made up of large rings. Each area was open, so nearby insects could fly into it. The researchers pumped pollutant gases into these rings. Then during each field season, the scientists recorded how many times pollinators visited the flowers in each ring.

"The results were much more severe than we thought," Ryalls says. Adding pollution "caused up to 90 percent fewer insects to be able to find the flowers that they need for food," he says. This was in comparison to the pollutant-free rings. In some cases, only some 30 percent of the pollinating insects even entered the circles with polluted gases.

Counting insects proved easier than getting the pollution into the rings, notes Ryalls. He spent much of his time working on parts of the system that needed fixing. Along the way, gas spills occurred. "By the end of each summer experiment I smelt like a petrol station," he says. One effect: "Insects now avoid me."

Later, they counted seed pods(豆荚) on the plants. Overall, only around seven in every 10 flowers had been pollinated. That means there were far fewer seeds in polluted circles. If these were fruit or vegetable plants, there would have been far less food produced.

英语 第5页(共8页)

智慧.



This study focused on insects finding flowers. But insects also use smells for communication and attracting mates. If air pollution covers those smells too, these tiny animals might face more threats to their survival.

32. What does the underlined word "veil" in Paragraph 1 probably mean?

A. Add.

B. Mask.

C. Release

D. Form.

- 33. What did scientists do in the experiment?
 - A. They counted insect visits to flowers.
 - B. They studied different polluted gases.
 - C. They drove some insects into the rings.
 - D. They pollinated flowers by themselves.
- 34. What is the finding of Ryalls' experiment?
 - A. Pollution can result in fewer flowers.
 - B. Insects are afraid of the rings in the field.
 - C. Insects struggle to find flowers in polluted air.
 - D. Plant flowers depend on insects to pollinate.
- 35. What is most probably talked about in the next paragraph?
 - A. The aim of the study.
 - B. Ways to help pollinators.
 - C. Insects' various survival skills.
 - D. Insects' means of communication.

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

An eco-friendly lunch bag is great because it is a game-changer. 36 It is so convenient that, after buying one, you'll wonder how you ever survived the workday without a handy supply of food stored under your desk.

Why do I focus on lunch bags? Because it's so beneficial both personally and environmentally. Here is a list of my reasons:

_____37 __ Depending on where you live, you could save \$1,000 - \$3,000 per year. I had a personal financial crisis a few years ago and I was floored by how much money I saved just by packing a lunch every day.

Buying lunch in single-use items is wasteful. If you buy a small meal and a drink, you could go through many single-use items and a pile of napkins with each meal. __38__

Now such lunch bags have been invented by rti. This company, whose name is short for "re-use", is based in Vancouver, British Columbia. 39 And post-consumer plastic waste can be made full use of. Just as impressive as the recycled material is the fact that rti bags are machine washable. Moreover, the bags are lovely to look at and come in a wide range of colors and patterns.

The bags also have an impressive 3-gallon capacity. The roll-down top means they can be easily adjusted for size. 40 Combined with some lightweight sandwich bags, everything can be put in a briefcase or clipped onto a purse at the end of the day.

- A. When empty, it can be rolled up easily.
- B. So you can buy one that adjusts to your bag.
- C. Everyone wants to own a beautiful lunch bag.
- D. Bringing lunch to work saves so much money.
- E. It creates beautiful lunch bags from recycled material.
- F. It saves money, boosts nutrition, reduces plastic waste.
- G. Packing lunch saves thousands of single-use products every year.

『慧上进

6

英语 第6页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节 (共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

It was a normal morning in March. Sondra Artis had just 41 the last student on her route.

As heading towards the school, Sondra noticed a burning smell. She <u>42</u> the bus window to see if it was fogging up from condensation(凝结) or if it was <u>43</u>. When a student asked her what was <u>44</u>, she did her best to hide her growing <u>45</u>.

Sondra pulled into a parking lot and turned to face the 20 students on <u>46</u>. She reminded them of the evacuation(疏散) <u>47</u> they once performed and directed them to leave through the doors.

"I told the kids that, 'You know, we __48__ at the beginning of the year, but this is going to be _49__, so I need you to be calm,'" said Sondra.

The students hurried to the __50__ as smoke began to fill the bus. They were __51__, but Sondra remained calm. When they were out, she went back onto the bus to make sure everyone left __52__.

Seconds after they all 53, the bus caught fire. Another bus came to the 54 to take the children away, and Sondra was left 55 that everything worked out okay.

The bus can be <u>56</u>, but human life cannot. The parents were incredibly <u>57</u> for her grace under fire. She's being considered as a <u>58</u>, and many of her students would like to see her <u>59</u> for her heroism.

"Sondra is a very good bus driver," said a student. "She 60 a reward."

Sondra is a very good	bus driver, said a student.	0110	
41. A. sent away	B. turned down	C. seen off	D. picked up
42. A. repaired	B. wiped	C. tapped	D. opened
43. A. steam	B. smoke	C. fog	D. dust
44. A. wrong	B. lucky	C. necessary	D. urgent
45. A. anger	B. curiosity	C. embarrassment	D. worry
46. A. duty	B. guard	C. board	D. vacation
47. A. advantages	B. drills	C. signals	D. secrets
48. A. met	B. separated	C. promised	D. practiced
49. A. early	B. amazing	C. real	D. new
50. A. exits	B. teacher	C. windows	D. lifesaver
51. A. excited	B. tired	C. scared	D. optimistic
52. A. hurriedly	B. safely	C. firstly	D. actively
53. A. hid	B. landed	C. sat	D. escaped
54. A. scene	B. school	C. park	D. destination
55. A. searching	B. studying	C. thanking	D. counting
56. A. replaced	B. exchanged	C, burnt	D. controlled
57. A. eager	B, famous	C. grateful	D. qualified
58. A. student	B. leader	C. driver	D. hero
59. A. rewarded	B. excused	C. apologized	D. forgiven
60. A. offers	B. deserves	C. demands	D. establishes

第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

When 21-year-old Anabelle ordered food using DoorDash, she unknowingly started a chain of events that she didn't know 61 (change) a stranger's life.

英语 第7页(共8页)

微信客服: zizzs2018

智慧

-

33

強

1/3

200



It started when her doorbell camera gave her 62 view of an elderly man delivering her food. He was clearly struggling, but he still managed to get the job 63 (do). To help him out, she gave him a \$30 tip on a \$21 order—but that was just the start of her 64 (generous).

After a TikTok she posted of the delivery went viral, Anabelle made up her mind 65 (use) the profit she had gained to raise money for this stranger. She contacted DoorDash to get his information. But they had to contact him first. 66 (unlucky), he never answered.

Finally, Anabelle knew this man's name: Kerry Judd. At 71 years old, Kerry still couldn't slow down. His wife died and his two sons are under his care. His income 67 a DoorDash deliverer isn't reliable, and recent health issues have made things even 68 (hard).

Anabelle shared his story on GoFundMe where it slowly 69 surely began to reach countless people who 70 (move) by Kerry's struggles. By now, she has collected over \$10,700!

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(\),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改10处,多者(从第11处起)不计分。

I headed for the exit with the things bought in the store. The colder wind reminded me of my gloves. Besides, I could find them neither in my pockets or in the shopping bag, which made me a little nervous. I remembered had putting them into the right pocket of my coats. I decided to return to the store that I had shopped. Just at that time, I saw shop owner walking to me. In her hand was my gloves. She said I had left it on the counter. I was so glad and grateful to her kindness that I thanked her again and again.

第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

从 2008 年的"晶晶"到 2022 年的"冰墩墩",大熊猫作为奥运吉祥物的形象深入人心。请你写一篇 关于大熊猫的文章给某英语报投稿,内容包括:

- 1. 简单介绍大熊猫;
- 2. 人们喜爱的理由;
- 3. 你的期盼和希望。

注意:1. 词数 100 左右;

2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

提示词:吉祥物 mascot 冰墩墩 Bing Dwen Dwen

智慧上进

8

英语 第8页(共8页)



5 月高考适应性大练兵联考 英语参考答案及评分细则

听力材料

Text 1

W: Hello, Mr. Smith. I was wondering if I could get my test results from the other day.

M: Yes, but you should schedule an appointment to come in and talk with me.

Text 2

W: Markus, I have a question to ask you.

M: Go ahead.

W: Well, I'm thinking about going to Germany, and you're the best person I know to answer my questions since you're German.

Text 3

W: Next, please! What would you like?

M: Double cheese burger, an apple juice please.

W: OK, so that's one double cheese burger and an apple juice. What's your table number?

Text 4

M: Hi, Anna. I have a problem with the meeting. Would it be possible to move it?

W: We could postpone it to 1 pm or bring it forward to 11 am.

M: Could we make it 9 o'clock? I have another important meeting in the central office at 12 am.

Text 5

W: Oh. Hi, Jack. Have you just seen the movie *Tornado Express*? It was brilliant, really exciting and the special effects were so good!

M: No. I saw Friends Forever with my sister Molly. It was boring. But she liked it.

Text 6

M: I couldn't have picked out a better spot for fishing. The water is so clear here.

W: Well, exactly it is.

M: I was born to fish, you know.

W: Really? When was the last time you caught a fish? I remember at the party you told me you went fishing six or seven times last month and didn't catch anything.

Text 7

M: Good morning, I'd like to make an appointment to see Dr. Carter.

W: Okay. And what's the nature of your visit?

M: Well, I fell from a ladder while painting my house, and my foot landed in a paint can and my ankle still hurts so much that I feel it hard to stand up.

W: Sir, please come in today. I don't think your case can wait.

Text 8

M: Hey, can you give me a hand with the groceries?

英语 第1页(共7页)

9 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



- W: Wow! Do we really need all these? Let me see that receipt.
- M: I only bought basic necessities.
- W: Let's see. Dog food. Twenty-four dollars and seventy cents? We don't even have a dog!
- M: Well, it was going to be a surprise, but look in the back of the truck.
- W: What?
- M: Ah, ha, hah. I knew you'd love him.
- W: That thing? That dog is as big as a horse. He probably eats like one, too.
- M: Ah, but he's friendly. And someone was giving him away at the supermarket, and I couldn't let that poor thing pass another day without a loving home.
- W: Where was I? Eighteen dollars and nineteen cents for twenty-four cans of tomato juice? You don't even like that!
- M: I've decided to change my eating habits.

Text 9

- M: Wait, where are you going?
- W: I got my driver's license. Mom said I could drive to school.
- M: But I've a few rules regarding the use of the motor vehicles. Let me get my notes.
- W: That looks like a book.
- M: Okay, here we are. Rule number one: You always must wear your seat belt and obey the rules of the road.
- W: Duh. I wasn't born yesterday.
- M: Rule number two: No driving with friends for the first six months. Teenagers often lack the judgment to drive responsibly, especially when several teenagers are involved.
- W: Yeah, yeah. I remember.
- M: Okay, rule number three: You can't drive long distances at night because you might get sleepy and drive off the road. But driving to the movie theater is fine.
- W: But the movie theater is right across the street from our house.
- M: Exactly, so you can just park in the driveway and walk there. And rule number four: Remember I love you, and Γm just a protective father who wants his daughter to always be safe.
- W: Does that mean I can take the car now? You're the best dad in the world.
- M: But drive carefully and don't forget to fill up the car with gas before you come home.

Text 10

Lightning is one of the most powerful weather forces to hit Earth. It can cause serious damage and death. Lightning can heat the air around it to temperatures five times hotter than the surface of the sun.

Lightning is very common. It is said that every second, about 100 lightning strikes hit the surface of the Earth. Experts say this adds up to about 8 million strikes per day, and 3 billion hits each year!

Lightning can be deadly. It is difficult to keep exact records on how many people die from lightning each year throughout the world. But last June, it was reported that lightning strikes killed more than 100 people in India. Actually, in this country July is the month when lightning occurs most, nearly twice as many as in May.

英语 第2页(共7页)

10 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018



In India, as the rainy season begins there, storms often cover most of the country's northern area while the south and east areas have less lightning. This is when lightning and thunderstorms happen most.

Later in this program, we will give you some tips on helping a lightning strike victim. But first, experts give tips on staying safe if lightning comes your way.

1 - 5 BBAAC 6 - 10 BCCAA 11 - 15 BCABC 16 - 20 ABCAC

A

本文是一篇应用文。文章介绍了一则关于奥林匹克竞赛的启事,包括报名截止日期、奖品以及参赛条件等。

- 21. D 细节理解题。根据第一段"The ceremony can be watched here—youtube. com/watch? v = CJJ3cCRP9FU."可知,本文出现在网上,而且通过点击链接可以观看到 2021 年的颁奖典礼。
- 22. A 细节理解题。根据 Qualification 部分中的"The Olympiad is open to young people from age 13 to 19."可知,青少年学生能够参加此次活动。
- 23. B 细节理解题。根据 Benefits 部分中"...a process in which they develop skills such as problem-solving, research, analysis and self-learning"可知,参与者通过参加活动能够培养解决问题的能力。

В

本文是一篇记叙文。中国的许多农民正在开辟新的职业道路。从无人机操作员到社交媒体 网红,中国农民从事的新型工作不仅带来了更高的收入,也为中国农村带来了新生活。

- 24. D 推理判断题。根据第二段内容可知,于晓军成立公司利用无人机为农民提供播种、收获等技术支持,由此判断他最可能认同的观点是 D。
- 25. C 细节理解题。根据第五段"The 40-year-old farmer is 1.4 meters tall and was worried about his future after struggling in various jobs because he is too short."可知,他的身高曾经阻碍了他的职业发展。
- 26. B 推理判断题。根据倒数第二段内容"He also volunteered to help locals sell other products including honey, organic eggs and fish through livestreaming."可知,他志愿帮助当地人直播销售农产品,由此推断他是一个热心的人。
- 27. D 标题归纳题。文章首段提出了中国的农民正在开创新的事业,然后介绍了用无人机助农以及直播带货而获得成功的两位农民的故事,由此判断 D 选项可以概括文章中心。

C

本文是一篇说明文。文章主要介绍了奥斯汀的一家公司利用 3D 打印技术帮助建造低成本的房屋、建设新社区的故事。

- 28. C 细节理解题。根据第二、三段内容可知,目前只有房屋的墙体可以用 3D 打印技术打印出来。
- 29. D 细节理解题。根据第四段中"The material is also stronger in disasters like hurricanes than a traditional stick-built house."可知,利用 3D 打印技术建造的房屋更结实。
- 30. A 细节理解题。根据倒数第二段中"The village, filled with tiny houses and RVs, was inspired in part by his experience traveling in RV parks"可知, Graham 的灵感来自于他的房车旅游经历。
- 31. A 主旨大意题。文章介绍了奥斯汀的一家公司在一个社区里利用 3D 打印技术建造房屋,供人们居住,由此推断 A 选项可以更好地概括本文中心。

英语 第3页(共7页)

11 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

D

本文是一篇说明文。文章主要介绍了一项科学研究。研究发现城市的空气污染可能会影响 昆虫寻找花朵的气味,同时也会影响花朵的授粉。

- 32. B 词义猜测题。根据下文内容,尤其是末段中"If air pollution covers those smells too, these tiny animals might face more threats to their survival."可知,空气污染会掩盖花朵的气味,从而会影响昆虫寻找花朵完成授粉。
- 33. A 细节理解题。根据第二段中"the scientists recorded how many times pollinators visited the flowers in each ring"可知,科学家在实验中要记录昆虫光顾实验圈子中的花朵的次数。
- 34. C 推理判断题。根据第一段可知,科学家们想试验被污染的空气是否会影响昆虫光顾花朵的次数,再根据第三段内容可知,实验表明受污染的圈子里面进入的昆虫明显减少,由此证明空气污染会给寻找花朵的昆虫带来困难。
- 35. B 推理判断题。文章末段提到如果空气污染也掩盖了花朵的气味,这些昆虫的生存可能会面临威胁,由此推断接下来会介绍如何采取措施救助这些昆虫。

本文是一篇说明文。文章介绍了环保午餐袋的好处以及一家公司生产的环保午餐袋的特点。

- 36. F 前句提到了好的午餐袋可以改变局面,由此推断空格处内容应该总体介绍环保午餐袋的好处。故F选项"用午餐袋自带午餐能省钱,增进你的营养,还能减少塑料垃圾"符合语境。
- 37. D 空后提及了自己带午餐可以省钱,由此判断 D 选项"自带午餐上班可以省很多钱"符合语境。
- 38. G 本段提到了每天买午餐是一种浪费,因为会用掉很多一次性物品,由此判断 G 选项"用午餐袋自带午餐每年可以节省成千上万的一次性产品"可以承接上文。
- 39. E 本段介绍了 rii 公司生产的午餐袋是由可回收材料(例如塑料废弃物)制成的,由此判断 E 选项"它用回收材料制作漂亮的午餐袋"符合语境。
- 40. A 空前提到了这款午餐袋是可以调整大小的,因此判断 A 选项"空的时候,可以很容易地卷起来"符合语境。

本文是一篇记叙文。文章介绍了一位校车司机在发现车里有异味后,迅速判断汽车状况后冷静地疏散孩子们下车,挽救了一车人性命的故事。

- 41. D 考查动词短语。根据下文"As heading towards the school"可知, Sondra 是在接学生去上学的路上, pick up 意为"接人"。
- 42. B 考查动词。根据空后内容可以推断在闻到一股烧糊的气味后, Sondra 擦拭车窗想确定上面是烟还是雾气。
- 43. B 考查名词。根据下文"as smoke began to fill the bus"可知,她想确定车里面是不是烟。
- 44. A 考查形容词。因为 Sondra 闻到了烧焦的气味, 因此学生会问她发生了什么事。
- 45. D 考查名词。根据下文可知, Sondra 发现车里面是烟, 因此非常担心, 但是她竭力掩饰着。
- 46. C 考查名词。根据上文可知, Sondra 的校车里面有 20 个学生。on board 意为"在车(船)上"。
- 47. B 考查名词。根据后句可知, Sondra 在意识到汽车出了问题后, 提醒孩子们接下来按照以前的疏散演习进行撤离。
- 48. D 考查动词。根据上文中的"performed"可知, Sondra 提醒学生们在学年初他们曾经进行过的 消防演练。
- 49. C 考查形容词。根据故事内容可知,这次汽车着火了,因此这次是真的意外,而不仅仅是消防 演练。

英语 第4页(共7页)

12 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



- 50. A 考查名词。根据上文内容"directed them to leave through the doors"可知,学生们匆忙地从出口下车。
- 51. C 考查形容词。根据"but"的转折内容可以推断,学生们当时非常害怕。
- 52. B 考查副词。在学生们都下车后, Sondra 又重新回到车上确定每个人都已经安全下车。
- 53. D 考查动词。根据上文内容可知,学生们离开了校车,escape 意为"逃离"。
- 54. A 考查名词。在学生们安全下车后,校车很快着火了,另一辆校车赶到现场来送孩子们去上学。这里用名词 scene 表示"事发现场"。
- 55. C 考查动词。因为学生们安全撤离,因此 Sondra 感谢一切结果很好。
- 56. A 考查动词。从上文内容可知,在这辆汽车着火后,另一辆汽车赶到把孩子们送走,因此作者发表感慨,认为汽车坏了可以换一辆,但是人的生命却无法更换。
- 57. C 考查形容词。Sondra 救了学生们的性命,因此家长们都非常感激她。
- 58.D 考查名词。根据故事内容以及后句中的"heroism"可以判断,人们认为 Sondra 是一个英雄。
- 59. A 考查动词。根据下文中的"reward"可以判断学生们认为校车司机 Sondra 应该受到嘉奖。
- 60. B 考查动词。根据上文内容可知,学生们认为校车司机 Sondra 值得奖励。

本文是一篇记叙文。文章讲述了21岁的安娜贝尔在把一位70多岁的老人送外卖的视频发布到网上后,引起了人们的关注,后来她在网上为这位老人发起募捐,帮助改变他的生活。

- 61. would change 考查时态。根据句意可知, Anabelle 当时不知道她的行为将会改变一位老人的命运,因此应该用过去将来时。
- 62.a 考查冠词。根据句意判断应该用不定冠词 a,表示当时在摄像头里面看到的一幕。
- 63. done 考查非谓语动词。分析结构可知,此处是"get+宾语+过去分词"结构,宾语 job 和 get 之间是被动关系。
- 64. generosity 考查词性转换。形容词性物主代词 her 后面应该接名词形式作介词 of 的宾语。
- 65. to use 考查非谓语动词。固定短语: make up one's mind to do sth. 意为"下决心做某事"。
- 66. Unluckily 考查副词。设空处位于句首,判断应该用副词作状语修饰整个句子。
- 67. as 考查介词。根据上文可知,老人是 DoorDash 公司送外卖的人,因此用 as 表示身份。
- 68. harder 考查形容词比较级。根据结构判断此处是"make+宾语+宾补结构",应该用形容词作 宾补,而 even 修饰比较级,故填 harder。
- 69. but 考查连词。根据句意判断 slowly 和 surely 之间是转折关系,故填连词 but。
- 70. were moved 考查时态语态和主谓一致。根据句意以及语境判断应该用一般过去时的被动语态,再根据主谓一致的原则判断填 were moved。

I headed for the exit with the things bought in the store. The <u>colder</u> wind reminded me of my gloves.

<u>Besides</u>, I could find them neither in my pockets <u>or</u> in the shopping bag, which made me a little However <u>nor</u>

nervous. I remembered had putting them into the right pocket of my $\frac{\text{coats}}{\text{coat}}$. I decided to return to the

store that I had shopped. Just at that time, I saw ∧ shop owner walking to me. In her hand was my where the

gloves. She said I had left <u>it</u> on the counter. I was so glad and grateful <u>to</u> her kindness that I thanked them

her again and again.

英语 第5页(共7页)

13官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



One possible version:

As we all know, pandas are treasures of our country. With black eyes and fat body, these cute and gentle animals win love from the world. As a cultural symbol with a strong Chinese mark, pandas have gone abroad to bring joy to the people in foreign countries. What's more, from Olympic mascot "Jingjing" to "Bing-dun-dun", pandas have appeared in several great sports meetings. And the giant panda culture has ever become popular in the form of cultural signs. In the 2022 Winter Olympics, with a high sense of science and technology, Bing Dwen Dwen not only shows China's soft power but also spreads the excellent traditional Chinese culture. I hope this cute animal will let more people understand China.

作文评分细则

一、评分原则

- 1. 本题总分为25分,按5个档次进行评分。
- 2. 评分时,应主要从内容组织、词汇语法和篇章结构三个方面考虑。具体为:
- (1)对内容要点的覆盖情况以及表述的清楚程度和合理性。
- (2)使用词汇和语法结构的准确性、恰当性和多样性。
- (3)上下文的衔接和全文的连贯性。
- 3. 评分时, 先根据作答的整体情况初步确定其所属档次, 然后以该档次的要求来综合衡量, 确定或调整档次, 最后给分。
 - 4. 评分时还应注意:
 - (1) 词数少于80的,从总分中减去2分。
- (2)单词拼写和标点符号是写作规范的重要方面,评分时应视其对交际的影响程度予以考虑。 英、美拼写及词汇用法均可接受。
 - (3)书写较差以致影响交际的,将分数降低一个档次。

二、内容要点

- 1. 简单介绍大熊猫;
- 2. 人们喜爱的理由;
- 3. 你的期盼和希望。

三、各档次的给分范围和要求

第五档(很好):(21-25分)

完全完成了试题规定的任务

- (1)覆盖所有内容要点;
- (2)应用了较多的语法结构和词汇;
- (3)语法结构或词汇方面有些许错误,但为尽力使用较复杂结构或较高级词汇所致;具备较强的语言运用能力;
 - (4)有效地使用了语句间的连接成分,使全文结构紧凑,完全达到了预期的写作目的。

第四档(好):(16-20分)

完全完成了试题规定的任务

(1)虽漏掉1、2个次重点,但覆盖所有主要内容;

英语 第6页(共7页)

14 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- (2)应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任务的要求;
- (3)语法结构或词汇方面应用基本准确,些许错误主要是因尝试较复杂语法结构或词汇所致;
- (4)应用简单的语句间的连接成分,使全文结构紧凑,达到了预期的写作目的。

第三档(适当):(11-15分)

基本完成了试题规定的任务

- (1) 虽漏掉一些内容,但覆盖所有主要内容;
- (2)应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任务的要求;
- (3)有一些语法结构或词汇方面的错误,但不影响理解;
- (4)应用简单的语句间的连接成分,使全文内容连贯,整体而言,基本达到了预期的写作目的。

第二档(较差):(6-10分)

未恰当完成试题规定的任务

- (1)漏掉或未描述清楚一些主要内容,写了一些无关内容;
- (2) 语法结构单调、词汇项目有限;
- (3)有一些语法结构或词汇方面的错误,影响了对写作内容的理解;
- (4)较少使用语句间的连接成分,内容缺少连贯性,信息未能清楚地传达给读者。

第一档(差):(1-5分)

未完成试题规定的任务

- (1) 明显遗漏主要内容,写了一些无关内容,原因可能是未理解试题要求;
- (2)语法结构单调、词汇项目有限;
- (3)较多语法结构或词汇方面的错误,影响对写作内容的理解;
- (4)缺乏语句间的连接成分,内容不连贯,信息未能传达给读者。

0分

- (1)未能传达给读者任何信息:内容太少,无法评判;
- (2)写的内容均与所要求内容无关或所写内容无法看清。

英语 第7页(共7页)



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注自主选拔在线官方微信号:zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线







16

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830